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August 10, 2016 – The Houston Independent School District on Wednesday issued the following statement regarding the lawsuit seeking to overturn the Board of Education’s decision to rename schools:

“By their nature, the costs associated with renaming the schools are not known precisely when the decisions were made. These are refined over time and HISD administration has presented updated information since before it was served with the lawsuit and will continue to do so in the future.  The court has heard oral argument and testimony over two days in this lawsuit. The parties are submitting briefs to the court this week and next and anticipate a decision soon after. 

The remedy sought by the parties in the lawsuit was to overturn the renaming of the schools. That is clear in their pleadings and in their responses to the Judge’s questions in open court. HISD is confident that the estimates provided in the past and in the future do not affect the validity of the Board’s action to rename the schools, which it occurred during public meetings this past spring.”
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The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with
283 schools and nearly 215,000 students. The 334-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan
area with more than 28,000 employees. For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.HoustonISD.org.
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